The Deans Primary School Newsletter Tuesday 18th June 2013

The Ofsted Inspection carried out before the holidays confirmed that our school is

Outstanding in all areas.

The summary of the key findings is attached. They show how hard everyone at The Deans has worked to achieve **Outstanding** in **all** the four areas judged by Ofsted inspectors:

- 1. Achievement of pupils
- 2. Quality of teaching
- 3. Behaviour and safety of pupils
- 4. Leadership and management

Nationally less than 10% of schools attain this grade.

None of this could have been achieved without the great team work from staff, pupils, parents and governors.

A big thank you for all your support, this is a fabulous achievement.

If you would like to read the full report, please go to our website www.thedeansprimary.co.uk

Dates for Your Diary

28th **June –** KS1 and KS2 Sports Day (weather permitting) for Y1 – Y6 starting at 1.45 p.m. Parents are welcome.

1st July – EYFS Fun Sports Day (weather permitting) at 2.00 p.m. Parents are welcome. 2nd July – Musical Evening at The Swinton High School Globe Theatre. All KS2 children are involved. 6.00 p.m. – 8.00 p.m. More details to follow.

3rd July – International Day at school. Mexico is the country being visited this year, with activities planned for the whole day. Hopefully our "flight" won't be delayed.

8th **July –** EYFS parents evening (a letter will follow)

10th **July** – Y4 + Y5 will be playing with the Halle Orchestra at The Bridgewater Hall. Parents have been invited to attend. **23**rd **July** – Nursery Concert at 9.15 a.m. Parents are invited.

Sun Cream and Sun Hats

In the event of hot weather children can bring in sun cream to apply themselves (please name) and a hat to wear (please name).

Strike Action

You may have heard in the media that there is possible strike action on 27th June. This will **not** affect our school.

Asthma

As all parents of children with asthma know, at The Deans parents fill in a care plan with necessary information, annually. If during the year that information alters in any way please inform the class teacher so an updated care plan can be put in place.

Salford City Reds

We were fortunate to be able to offer free tickets to KS2 children and parents to attend the Super League match against Bradford Bulls. 113 tickets were distributed and everyone seemed to enjoy themselves at Barton Stadium.

E-Safety Information

The Swinton High School is holding a parental information session on E-Safety on Monday 1st July in the Globe Theatre at 3.45 p.m.-4.45 p.m. The session will inform parents of measures and ways to keep children safe whilst using the computer, internet and digital technologies. If you would like to attend please inform our office staff by 21st June and a place will be allocated for you at The Swinton High School to attend the meeting.

Regarding E-Safety can I remind all parents that photographs taken at school events are for personal use only and not for posting on the internet.